Fabric Report for 2018 for APCM 7th April 2019, St Mary Magdalene

Due to delays caused by the bad weather and other factors, the HLF funded project was not completed until May 2018. This project comprised restoration and refurbishment of the chancel (internally and externally); repair of the rainwater goods around the whole church building; repairs to the stonework around the church; repointing and re-plastering parts of the south aisle; re-plastering parts of the north aisle.
Chancel
The hard, cementitious pointing was removed from the chancel walls, internally and externally; the exterior was repointed with lime mortar, new stones were inserted where deterioration was too advanced.  Internally, the walls were re-plastered and limewashed. The cracked slate infill in the doorway in the south wall was removed and the opening bricked up and rendered both sides with lime mortar, then lime washed.
The stonework of the Early English double piscina in the south wall was repaired and a corroded iron bar removed.  The finials on top of the reredos were repaired and reinstated.
Repairs to stonework around the church
Externally, extensive work was carried out to replace ashlar stonework that had deteriorated at the west end of the north and south aisles, the east end and north wall of the chancel and in the parapet of the north aisle. Repairs were carried out to the stonework of the windows where required. 
The broken concrete corbel on the south west end of the south aisle clerestory was removed, the surrounding stonework repaired, and a new ashlar corbel inserted to support the west end of the south clerestory.
Rainwater goods
The rainwater goods around the building were all removed, renovated and reinstated. New stone chutes were installed in order to carry the water away from the base of the church walls.
North and South aisles
South aisle: repairs were carried out to the south wall towards the west end as the stonework was found to be in a poor state. The wall was re-rendered and lime washed.
North aisle: the back two rows of pews were temporarily removed and the wall re-plastered and lime washed up to the level of the window reveals.
Lighting
During the HLF funded project, the lighting in the chancel was replaced with LED floodlights. This has been a great improvement to light levels in the chancel.
Work is underway to replace the halogen lights in the nave, south and north aisles with LED lights, incorporating a bespoke dimming system.
The external floodlights were repaired where necessary and are all in working order. The decision was taken to continue with the existing metal halide floodlights until the units actually fail and then replace failed units with LED floodlights.
Drainage, kitchen and reordering of the north aisle

At time of writing, work is underway to produce faculty applications to submit to the DAC.
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